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The 

Dear Church Family, 

 

Focusing  

 

Howbeit when he, the Spirit of truth, is come, he will guide you 

into all truth: for he shall not speak of himself; but whatsoever he 

shall hear, that shall he speak, and he will show you things to 

come. He shall glorify me: for he shall receive of mine and shall 

shew it unto you. All things that the Father hath are mine: there-

fore, said I, that he shall take of mine, and shall shew it unto you.   

John 16:13-15 

 

The center of an effective ministry for God is not talents and  

programs. It is not our innate ability or our effort. Effective  

ministry flows from making Jesus the center of everything we do. 

When Paul summed up his ministry in the city of Corinth he said, 

ñFor I determined not to know anything among you, save Jesus 

Christ, and him crucifiedò (1 Corinthians 2:2). We will always be 

tempted to shift the focus away from Jesus to ourselves. But apart 

from Him we have nothing to offer the world. Jesus is the  

beginning and end of everything. He must always be the center of 

our focus and praise.  

 

The more that we are yielded to the control of the Holy Spirit, the 

more we will talk about and live for Jesus. 

 

Note: If anything, other than Jesus is the focus of our life and  

ministry, our priorities are out of place. 

 

Pastor Terry 
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The Floyd Baptist Church Council held its regular monthly meeting May 19, 2024, 8:30 am, in the Church 
Fellowship Hall. The meeting was well-attended. David Hall was the moderator. The following is a brief 
summary. 
 
1. Please keep our need for Deacons in your prayers. The Deacon Fellowship stressed that in July, 

2024, FBC needs to nominate 5 members who are willing to serve on the Fellowship. Four of the 
current members will rotate off the Fellowship in October and the position held by Connie Browning 
remains unfilled. 

2. Floyd Baptist Church needs a current listing of activities and/or groups and  information about them. 
The Outreach and Visitation Committee has prepared a questionnaire that can be used to gather the 
needed information. Church Council is reflecting on the DRAFT and listing activities and/or groups 
that need to be included. 

3. Pastor Terry Semones shared information about the Summer Revival set for June 24 and June 25,  
7 pm. A poster handout has been designed for displaying. The guest speakers are Dwight Haynes 
(chalk artist), Monday night, and Kevin Meadows (evangelist), Tuesday night. 

4. The June 30th, Family Sunday Service is still in the planning stage. 
5. The W.A.R.M. Group is preparing meals for the Wednesday Night Youth Group on June 19, July 17 

and July 31. 
6. This year more of the Youth Group participated in the Worship Service on Youth Sunday, May 12. 

Youth served as Ushers, formed a Praise and Worship Band, delivered the Childrenôs Message, 
expressed gratitude to the Lord, church members and parents, and MORE. What a blessing! 

Church Council Meeting 
June 16th @ 8:30 AM 

In the Fellowship Hall 
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